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PRESS RELEASE 

OJK REAFFIRMS COMMITMENT TO LAW ENFORCEMENT IN INVESTREE CASE 
AND ADRIAN ASHARYANTO GUNADI GUNADI 

 

Jakarta, July 25, 2025. Indonesia Financial Services Authority of Indonesia (Otoritas 

Jasa Keuangan/OJK) reaffirms its strong commitment to the law enforcement process 

against Mr. Adrian Asharyanto Gunadi (Mr. Adrian), the former CEO of PT Investree 

Radhika Jaya (Investree), who has been officially named a suspect in an alleged financial 

services crime. Mr. Adrian is currently listed as an Indonesia’s Most Wanted List/Most 

Wanted Person (DPO) and has been issued a red notice. 

As part of the law enforcement process, OJK continues to facilitate efforts to repatriate 

Mr. Adrian to Indonesia, in coordination with relevant domestic and international 

authorities. 

In light of recent media reports, OJK expresses its regret over the decision by relevant 

authorities in Qatar that granted license for Mr. Adrian as CEO of JTA Investree Doha 

Consultancy, despite his legal status in Indonesia. 

OJK will intensify and expand cooperation with legal and regulatory bodies both in 

Indonesia and abroad to address this issue, including pursuing Mr. Adrian’s return to 

face both criminal and civil accountability in Indonesia. 

As part of its legal response to the Investree case, OJK has taken decisive action within 

its authority to address the Investree case, including revoking the company’s business 

license on 21 October 2024 for failing to meet minimum capital requirements and 

committing multiple regulatory violations. 

Furthermore, OJK has imposed a ban on Mr. Adrian from serving as a key party in any 

financial institution, ordered the blocking of his bank accounts, and initiated asset 

tracing efforts in support of the ongoing legal investigation. 

Mr. Adrian has been officially charged with illegal fundraising, as stipulated under 

Article 46 of Indonesia’s Banking Law. This charge follows an investigation conducted 

by OJK’s Financial Services Sector Investigation Department (DPJK). 

OJK remains fully committed to fostering a sound and trustworthy financial services 

industry. Any violation of prevailing regulations will be dealt with firmly and 

transparently, in line with OJK’s dedication to upholding the law and maintaining public 

trust. 
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